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From the Desk of Fr. Leo 
 
      Nobody disputes the fact that Jesus Christ was born 

on Christmas day. But dating it is quite another matter. 

Historians have never been able to agree on the year 

Jesus was born. There is even less certainty about the 

month. Oddly enough, almost the only scientific data 

they have to  help them in their search is today's star. 

Astronomers can, with reasonable accuracy, date the 

appearance of this star. Inter-stellar activity  follows its 

own fixed rhythms and thus the appearance of new 

stars in different regions can be determined by 

computation. Fact is stranger than fiction. That part of 

the Infancy Narrative, one would be  most 

tempted to discard as fairy tale, turns out to be 

the only thing that is scientifically verifiable. 

Whatever  else  has changed since Christ was 

born, the sky at night remains the same. a 

Star-gazers  today can follow the same star 

the Wise Men followed. 

        Western tradition chose three as the number of the 

Wise Men and even found  exotic names for them, 

Caspar, Melchior and Balthasar. Some suggest that 

they traveled from Persia or South Arabia, though St. 

Matthew simply indicates that they came from the 

East. The gospel leaves no doubt that they were 

individuals of strong conviction, inquiring minds and 

adventuresome spirit. In a word, intellectuals. 

            The point should should not be overlooked, that 

the church has not often shown such welcome to that 

beleaguered community as its infant-founder. In those 

rare periods when it did, religion truly blossomed. 

Oddly enough, the recent epiphany in the communist 

east traces its origin to an alliance between the 

churches and the dissidents. They make natural bed-

fellows though it often takes persecution to convince 

them. It was the intellectuals who first discovered the 

star of Bethlehem. No church, no religion can be 

authentic, that does not cherish especially its poets, its 

writers and its thinkers. The true church in the world is 

an island of “saints and scholars.” Stars reveal their 

secrets only to dreamers. 

      Their astronomical inquiries brought the Wise men 

as far as Jerusalem. Astronomy could take them no 

further. There, they had to consult other experts. The 

Jews were the people of the Book. Only biblical 

scholars could shed further light on where the Messiah 

was to be born. Thus the chief priests and the scribes   

 

 

 

 

were called in, through the intervention of Herod. They 

had not long to wait for an answer. The bible quickly 

yielded up its awesome secret, “And you Bethlehem, 

in the land of Judah, for out of you will come a leader 

who will shepherd my people Israel.” Their search had 

narrowed down to Bethlehem. Inquiries at the inn 

might well have led them to the manger. The star, the 

symbol of their inquiring minds, went forward and 

halted over the place where the child was. Or did they 

hear a baby  crying? 

      The investigation of the Wise Men is a fine 

illustration of the Latin adage “intelligentia quarens 

fidem” (intelligence seeking faith). The message for us 

is simple. If ever there is to be an Epiphany in our lives, 

we will need our heads as well as our hearts. We can 

ill-afford to ignore the insights of  intellectuals. 

 

 Fr. Leo Alban Asuncion 
 

 

Mass Intentions for the Week 
 

 

Tues.                              January 6              11:00AM 

Special Intentions 

              

Wed.                              January 7              11:00AM 

Thanksgiving                                                Ed & Mae 

                                                                              

Thur.                             January 8              11:00AM                                                             

Special Intentions  

                                                                       

Fri.                                 January 9              11:00AM 

Special Intentions 

        
Sat.                                January 10               4:30PM  

Mary & Bernard Thomas †                      Bill & Diane 

                                                           

Sun.                               January 11               9:00AM 

Special Intentions 

                 

Port Costa                                                    11:00AM 

People of the Parish 
 
 

† ††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††††  

 
 

Sunday Collection -December 29th      

 

St. Rose, Crockett                                 $ TBA 

Christmas                              $ TBA 

St. Patrick Mission                                $ TBA 

Christmas                             $ TBA 

Thank you again to all who support our Parish! 

We know how generous you have been in the 

changing times! 
 

***In able to meet our 2025 budgets, we would like 

to remind parishioners that we will need a minimum 

of $2,100 for Sunday plate collections at St. Rose 

every weekend, and $250 every Sunday at St. Patrick 

Mission. *** 
 

 

 

Special Second Collection 
 

Next weekend we will be having a second collection to 

help support our seminarians. If you would like to help 

support their studies financially, you may make a 

donation through this collection, or you may send your 

check to: Office of Vocations, 2121 Harrison St, Suite 

100, Oakland, CA 94612. 

 

First Offering Envelopes 
 

For those that receive their parish envelopes in the 

mail, the January envelopes include one labeled First 

Offering. The money collected in this envelope helps 

to offset some of the cost of the envelope service the 

parish uses. In preparing a budget for 2025, our 

Finance Council found that if all of the families in our 

parish donated just $20 to this collection, it would just 

about pay for the envelope service for the whole year! 

 

 

 

As we come to the end of the Christmas season, we 

continue to look for the positive, and be thankful for 

all the things that we have. In the spirit of this, St. 

Rose is trying to give back to the community and 

help those who may need a little more help right 

now. Please take a moment to consider the many 

projects below that are going on, as well as ongoing 

collection of shelf stable food  
 

This year St. Rose would like to support Consider the 

Homeless (CTH), a grass-roots organization in 

Berkeley that reaches out to men and women living out 

on the streets by providing them with food and 

clothing. One item that is always in need are thick 

warm socks. If you are able to help support CTH in 

their effort to those in need, there is a box located in 

the vestibule of the church where you can drop off your 

donation of warm men’s and women’s socks.  

 

In addition to socks, the organization is also looking 

for new or gently used men’s and women’s casual 

shoes. Maybe take a look in your closet and see if there 

is a pair of shoes that just didn’t work out! There is a 

box in the vestibule right next to the sock box just 

waiting for them.  

 

 


